Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
12-09-17

The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Joanne Marugg, Mark Thompson, Brett Michael Hauser, Sue Hanson, Glenn Borland and Kent Miller.
Directors Absent: Walt Johnston

Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Brandan Probert [Assistant Operator], and Martin Marugg [Past President]
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Well
 
Dec 2017      Nov 2017   Dec. 2016

Darby



Pedley #3

24.5’

22.3’
  36.7’



Pedley #5

27.1’

25.3’         37.5’



Average water use: ?g/day
Chlorine levels: 0.4, 0.3, 0.2 
No coliform
Meters read for share transfers:  
Meters unlocked: 0
Emergency Calls: 2
Leak Search: 0
Testing:  Current
11-23-17   Thanksgiving.  I was alerted at 10:30 PM about a geyser spraying out of the ground near the water company.  I found a break in the water co. pressure zone.  We dug up the line and found a failed two inch joint.  There was no evidence of a cause. There were no roots or ground damage.  
We made the repair and put the system on-line at 1:30 AM.

11-27-17   We were notified via USPS that SDG&E is changing their billing rates, starting January 1st.  I contacted SDG&E.  Our new rates have changed, mainly for the well sites.  Low rates will be 12:00AM to 6:00AM.  The old structure was 10:00PM to 6:00AM.  I made pump time adjustments.  I guess SDG&E has found a way to get customers to pay for the fire of 2007.
12-08-17   Very high water usage promoted a leak search.  We found a broken distribution line in Happy Holler.  I had to bring in Tom and his backhoe.  The cause of the leak was due to a tree root forced the glue joint to fail.  We made the repair and put the line back in service.

Mike discussed the new rate system for SDG$E.  On peak, off peak and super off peak.

The building Department says that a permit is needed for the installation of a 60K tank.  We can install a 40K tank without rezoning.  This is classified as a replacement, not an upgrade.  A rezoning could take several years and will be expensive.  A discussion ensued about this issue with all points addressed on the subject.  The 40 K tank is beginning to lean and the projected life of the liner is approaching. Mike suggests that we replace the 40K tank with a new one and to possibly increase the storage capacity additional tanks [see satellite photos of the site].
Addition by Sue Hanson via E- Mail [Jan 7, 2018]:  

“In Mike’s section regarding the new plan to put in a 40,000 gallon tank instead of a 60,000 gallon one.  Mike said that the reason for the change in plan as a need for a zoning permit that would take two years to acquire, not a building permit.  The building permit folks sent him to zoning and that’s where this issue was discovered.  There was much discussion about this.
And again with much discussion, and I won’t use any names but my own,

The only reason that a motion was used spending nearly the same amount of money for a lateral 40,000 gallon tank replacement instead of a 60,000 gallon tank to replace the 40,000 gallon one was because the old 40,000 is leaning, giving us a very large liability in many ways should it fall, and we didn’t think that we had two years left on the old tank.

Board members toured the tank site after our November meeting.  I took pictures.  So this new 40,000 gallon tank versus the long time planned 60,000 gallon upgrade was not a happy, easy to agree to change on the tank replacement project.
(A board member other than myself that had not taken the tanks site tour called it a “total waste of money” until the liability and two year wait for a zoning permit issues came up).  The change in plan was agreed to out of safety and necessity eliminating our current ability to upgrade the volume of our Water storage capacity which has been planned for years.  I think that the minutes should reflect this.” 

With reservation,

Glenn Borland moved that we replace the failing 40K gallon tank with a new one, and address the second one at a later time.  The motion was seconded by Kent Miller.   The Board approved unanimously. 
This approach allows us to finish the first phase of the project in a timely manner.

Assistant operator, Brandan Probert, was commended for completion of his first course towards a distribution license
Secretary’s Report [Brett Michael Hauser]
No new escrow information, however more escrows are coming in.  

Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson] 

See financials included with these minutes
See attached financials submitted by Sue Hanson in these minutes.

Old business/New Business:
Kent Miller discussed safety protection as required by OSHA.  Kent made a motion and seconded by Brett Michael Hauser to “Pay all fees necessary to take on-line first aid and CPR training”.   The motion carried.

Holiday greetings and bonuses were given to the staff [Mike Probert, Brandan Probert, and Linda Thorne]
Closed session:  Item discussed and action taken
Open session:
Kent Miller discussed safety protection as required by OSHA.  Kent made a motion and seconded by Brett Michael Hauser to “Pay all fees necessary to take on-line first aid and CPR training”.   The motion carried.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:21 A.M.
Next Meeting 
January 13th, at 8:30 A.M.
Respectfully submitted:
January 9th, 2017

Brett Michael Hauser [Secretary] with Mike Probert [Operator], and Board members
Typed by L. Thorne 12/27/17
 Has 


